
 Another month has gone by very quickly. 
Where does the time go?  I guess we are 

having so much fun, it seems as if 
it just flies by.  Speaking of 
having fun, when was the last 
time you were at a meeting?  If 
it has been a while, why not 

plan on being at the next one.  I heard some 
disturbing news from some of our members and, in 
their opinion, the Club is falling down.  Why is 
that?  Is it because some have not made it to a 
meeting for quite some time?  Folks, I try to be on a 
positive note most times, but sometimes you just 
have to tell it like it is.  This is YOUR Club.  It is 
what you make it.  If you don’t attend regularly, you 
are not only hurting yourself, but you are hurting 
the Club as well.  The officers always try to present 
a good program and try to have you in mind. 
 
     On an upbeat note, now is the time to think about 
running for an office. Many of your present officers, 
myself included, are precluded from running again 
due to term limits.  So, we will need candidates for 
all major offices as well as the Board of Directors. 
Also needed will be the nominating committee.  If 
you would like to serve on the committee, please let 
me know.  We will be electing four persons from a 
field of eight, and the chair from last year will be 
automatically added to provide the 
continuity. 
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New Classes to Begin 
 
Do you need help passing 
your Extra class test?  
Need a brush-up on your 
math?  Math classes start 
August 28th at the El Cajon 
Fire Station (in the base-
ment) at Lexington and 
Magnolia.   

       September Speaker 
 
          RICH WEST 
 
     General Membership 
       Meeting — 9/12/01 
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The Counterpoise is a publication of the Amateur Radio 
Club of El Cajon  (ARCEC).  It is published once monthly 
and contributions are accepted from officers of the Club.  
We also encourage input from other El Cajon Amateur 
Radio Club Members.  Opinions expressed are solely that 
of the author and do not necessarily reflect the opinions 
of the Amateur Radio Club of El Cajon (ARCEC).  
Articles may be submitted either by e-mail or mail to the 
editor:   

Nancy Paine at: 
E-mail:  npaine@earthlink.net OR 

2990D Fletcher Parkway, El Cajon, CA 92020 
Deadline is the Sunday after the General Meeting.  For 
further information, please call (619) 466-4216. 

Tom McDuffie, Manager 
KM6K 

 

SANTEE DRIVE-IN 
swap meet 
10990 WOODSIDE AVE., North 

FOR INFORMATION, CALL 449-SWAP 
Ham Radio, Computers, Electronics 

ACRES & ACRES OF BARGAINS 
1st & 3rd Saturday of the Month 
Gates open 6:30 AM 

5375 Kearny Villa Road 
San Diego, CA 92123 
(858) 560-4900; 1-800-854-6046 

President NZ6T Tuck Miller 434-4211 
Vice Pres KC6NXZ Tom Caudle 561-6678 
Secretary N6OPH Mike Maston 286-3140 
Treasurer KD6WUL Nancy Paine 466-4216 
Past Pres KF6ILA Duncan Campbell 232-3814 

Affiliated Clubs KD6PRV Xemi Ruiz 574-0720 
Awards N5EV Richard Niemtzow 447-6806 
Membership N6DVJ Johnny Hart 670-8051 
Public Relations AE6CQ Michael Martak 562-6477 
Public Service N6NKJ Rich Beisigl 444-5465 
Welcoming KF6MPB Joni Cranmore 443-6939 

ARRL Asst. Dir. K6CQ Dick Leffler 464-1744 
Counterpoise KD6WUL Nancy Paine 466-4216 
Education AB6NE Jeff Zimmer 390-0235 
Elmers KD6OKR Dan Briggs 287-0437 
Estate Sale Committee N6JOJ Tom Myrick 449-3547 
Field Day N6YBK Galen Kelm 448-8696 
Finances KN6HP Lee Sheeler 465-0226 
Health & Welfare NZ6T Tuck Miller 434-4211 
Historian N6WHK Phil Pedigo 466-0590 
Net Manager N6WKB Frito Samano 563-0514 
Postmistress N6EVE Evelyn Miller 434-4211 
Prizes N6WHK Phil Pedigo 466-0590 
Radio Coaches KE6BJL Bob Spann 264-2188 
SANDARC Delegate KC6NXZ Tom Caudle 561-6678 
Social KA6RLX Al Gentz 449-1282 
Swap Meet N6JOJ Tom Myrick 449-3547 
Technical W6RHV Bob Boehme 448-4728 
WAMO Chairman W6LKK Erich Bennett 401-7332 

Labor is prior to, and independent of,  
capital.  Capital is only the fruit of  
labor  . . . .  Labor is the superior of capital 
and deserves much the higher considera-
tion.  — Abraham Lincoln, first annual  
message to Congress, December 3, 1862 

Moving??  Do not miss an issue of Counterpoise.  Change of address 
form from: 
Call_____________________________WAMO! #________________ 
Name____________________________________________________ 
Address__________________________________________________ 
City____________________________State_______Zip___________ 
New Address: 
Address__________________________________________________ 
City____________________________State_______Zip___________ 
 
Send to Membership Chairman: 
A.R.C.E.C., P.O. Box 50, El Cajon, CA 92022 
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August 8, 2001 
 
The general membership meeting of the 
Amateur Radio Club of El Cajon was called to 
order by president Tuck Miller, NZ6T, at 1900 
hrs.  This evening, a video of the A59A Bhutan 
DX expedition was shown.   
 
SECRETARY’S report as published in the 
Counterpoise was approved with one 
correction.   
 
TREASURER’S report was approved as read.  
Tom, KC6NXZ, read it. 
 
PRESIDENT Tuck Miller, NZ6T, announced 
that he was running for the ARRL office of SW 
Division Vice Director.  It was moved and 
seconded that the El Cajon Club go on record 
supporting his candidacy.  Motion was carried.   
 
VICE PRESIDENT Tom, KC6NXZ, reported 
that September’s speaker should be Rich West 
and the speaker for October would be Stu 
Downs.  The November program would be the 
home brew contest and, of course, the 
December meeting will be the election of 
officers.  The president touched on the subject 
of the upcoming elections.  He noted that he is 
ineligible to run for president and that Mike, 
N6OPH, is also ineligible to run for secretary.  
Also, Nancy, KD6WUL, also can’t run for 
Treasurer.  So that means that there would be a 
completely new slate of officers for the 2002 
term.  He stressed the need for people willing to 
step forward and render their club a service. 
The nominations committee will be formed in 
October, with nominations from the floor during 
the November meeting.  Tom, KC6NXZ, noted 
that Monica Zeck will no longer be doing traffic 
reports and will be working for the Harland Fire 
Department.  She may be a guest speaker 
before the Club in the future.   
 
SANDARC report was given by Mike, N6OPH.  
He stated that the Del Mar Fair chairman, 
Duncan, KF6ILA, has suggested that, for the 

2002 event, a “home brew contest” be staged so 
that youth could demonstrate their talents in home 
brewing and submit their entries for judging.  All of 
the projects would be displayed at the fair near the 
SANDARC Ham Radio Booth for the inspection of 
the public. The council passed a resolution 
requesting that the ARRL publicize the SANDARC-
VEC schedule.  A day after the council meeting, the 
need for such a resolution evaporated as the ARRL 
put the VEC schedule on their web site.  The 
NCVEC meeting was held 27 and 28 July in 
Gettysburg, PA.  A report on the meeting will be 
given on 30 August at the SANDARC meeting.  
Also, TASMA will hold their general meeting on 4 
August at the Stanley Recreation Center at 1000 
hrs.   
 
SOCIAL report was given by Tuck, NZ6T, who 
stated that the Club picnic would be held on 18 
August at La Mesita Park starting at 12 noon.  It was 
moved and seconded that the Club purchase a 
handheld radio for $150 or less as a prize for the 
Club picnic.  Motion was carried.  
 
MEMBERSHIP of the club stands at 271 and the 
last WAMO number awarded was 1583. 
 
PUBLIC SERVICE chairman Rich, N6NKJ, stated 
that the El Cajon Friendship Festival will be held on 
22-23 September and that operators are needed for 
part of the Saturday shift and also for the Sunday 
shifts.  The shift times are 1300 to 1600 hrs on 
Saturday and 1000 –1300 and 1300 to 1600 on 
Sunday.  Some volunteers did step forward this 
evening to cover those shifts.  The participants will 
receive a t-shirt.  Rich also noted that the operators 
would be required to operate the radios during their 
shift.  Also, the El Cajon Club will be sponsoring a 
float during the Mother Goose Parade.  A flatbed 
truck courtesy of Eric, W6LKK, will be used for the 
float.  The float will feature an actual operating ham 
station.  The parade will be held in November.  It 
was also noted that the Boy Scouts are looking for 
mentors to accompany them during the Mother 
Goose Parade.  Club members are encouraged to 
volunteer.   
 
HEALTH & WELFARE committee noted that Peg 
Gentz has been in the hospital but is recovering 
well.  
Continued on page 5 



0709 KF6KE Richard West Sept. 02 
1567 WB6HKU Mel Morgan Sept. 05 
1428 WB6NFK Paul Liesberg Sept. 06 
1443 AE6CQ Michael Martak Sept. 08 
0846 W6MCY John Donnelly Sept. 08 
1165 KE6CBJ Errol Bruce Sept. 08 
1420 KF6OXP Fred Myers Sept. 09 
1508 W6AFF Dick Hoolihan Sept. 11 
0852 KC6EKU Dan Heck Sept. 12 
0541 N6JOJ Tom Myrick Sept. 12 
1345 KF6DMG John Blackstock Sept. 13 
1552 KG6BBW Steve Smith Sept. 14 
1256 KD6OKR Dan Briggs Sept. 15 
1414 W6BAS Phil Goodwin Sept. 15 
1568 KG6EJX Barry Ellard Sept. 15 
1192 WD6BTM Chris Bille Sept. 16 
0573 N6NKJ Rich Beisigl Sept. 20 
0952 KE6S Gary Smail Sept. 20 
1462 W6REY Rey Armstrong Sept. 22 
0547 WA6LGV Ralph Landers Sept. 24 
1227 W5NVH Ernest Hoskins Sept. 25 
0465 WA6IXW Lyle Johnson Sept. 27 

Continued from p. 1 — 
 
As I write this, we are one week away from our 
annual club picnic; and I am sure someone is very 
happy that they walked away with a new handheld. 
Sure it was a low power model; but, hey, it was 
free. 
 
Mark on your calendars the date of October 20th. 
This will be our annual Ham Radio Roundup to be 
held from 10 a.m. until 3 p.m. at the Kearny Mesa 
Rec Center.  Clubs from all over the section will be 
putting up different displays including various 
modes of operation.  I need a couple of folks to take 
care of a booth for the El Cajon club.  I would also 
like to have an onsite T-hunt and a volunteer for 
coordinating that would also be appreciated. 
 
In closing, most of you have already heard that I am 
running for Southwestern Division Vice Director, 
and I really appreciate the endorsement that I 
received at our last meeting from our club members. 
Rest assured that I  will continue to work hard for 
you, just as I have as your Section Manager.  I 
might add that I have the full support of my wife 
and daughter.  Without them, it would not be 
possible.  Art Goddard, W6XD, will be running for 
the position of Director, which is being vacated by 
our retiring Director Fried Heyn, WA6WZO.  Fried 
has been the director since 1984 and has done a 
fantastic job.  Fried and Sandi will both be at the 
swap meet on the 1st of September, so why not 
come on out and wish them well in their retirement. 
They really deserve it.  They will also be at the 
Southwestern Division convention at the Holiday 
Inn in Riverside on Sept 7-9.  If you can’t spend the 
entire weekend, come on up for Saturday.  Hey, you 
might be able to purchase what you always wanted.   
 
Until next month, best 73, Tuck NZ6T 
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   Happy 
Birthday!!!! 

We have no more right to consume 
happiness without producing it than to 
consume wealth without producing 
it.  — George Bernard Shaw, Candida, 
1908 
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Continued from page 3 
 
EDUCATION chairman noted that the math class 
sponsored by Bob, KB7NG, will start on 28 August 
that would last approximately eight weeks and will be 
followed by the extra theory class, which will also last 
about eight weeks.   
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Tuck announced that the ARES 
breakfast and meeting will be held at the Coco’s 
Restaurant at 5955 Balboa Avenue with breakfast at 
0700 and the meeting at 0800.  
 
The Ham Radio Roundup will be held at Kearny 
Mesa Park on 20 October and the SANDRA Club will 
hold their annual picnic at that time.  Tuck 
announced that Tom, KC6NXZ, has been appointed 
the section traffic manager.   
 
There being no further business before the general 
membership assembled, the meeting was adjourned 
at 2056 hrs. 
 
Respectfully submitted. 
Michael P. Maston, N6OPH, Secretary 
Amateur Radio Club of El Cajon 

 
My Friends and Fellow HAMs; 
 
My wife, Carolyn (KF6JVF), and I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank each and every one of 
you for your kindness and hospitality shown to us 
since we have been involved in the Amateur Radio 
Club of El Cajon.  We joined the Club shortly after  
arriving from Japan, after being stationed there for 
three years.  From that time on, you have shown us 
nothing but generosity, kindness and support. 
 
One of the hallmarks of Amateur Radio is its support 
for so many community service activities.  From 
Field Day to Special Olympics, the El Cajon ARC’s 
involvement has been awesome.  It is our wish that 
you continue in all these successful endeavors. 
 
It was my privilege to serve as your president for the 
year 1999 and on the board of directors in 1998, 
2000 and 2001.  The individuals with whom I 
worked are the true unsung heroes, who freely do-
nate their time, for the  
advancement of Amateur Radio in  
eastern San Diego. 
 
We both feel truly blessed to have known and 
worked with all of you. 
 
73 and God Bless one and all. 
Duncan R. Campbell, KF6ILA 

In Memory of Walt Davis, 
WA6ODQ — 
 
“There is no death, only a change of 
worlds.”  (Seattle, c. 1854, in Joseph 
Epes Brown, The Spiritual Legacy of 
the American Indian, 1964 ) 



WA6BGS NETS 
 

WAMO NETS: 
Wednesday and Saturday Nights 

8:00 p.m. local time 
Output:  147.420  

Input:  146.475 — 107.20 PL 
10 Meters:   28.480  

 
WA6BGS REPEATERS: 

Output:  147.420  
Input:    146.475 

PL:  107.20 
    224.080 — 107.20 PL 
446.860 — 141.30 PL 

 

DAN BRIGGS, KD6OKR 

287-0437, 92115 
ELMERS COORDINATOR 

 
JOHN CORDLE, KF6XY,  

697-2175, 92119   - GENERAL  
 

DUNCAN CAMPBELL KF6ILA,   
232-3814, 92102  -  GENERAL 

 
PAT BUNSOLD, WA6MHZ,  

593-1111, 92021 
APRS, PACKET,  COMPUTERS  

& GUINEA PIGS 
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To make advance reservations or to find out more info from the site captain, call 465-EXAM. 

1st Saturday:  El Cajon El Cajon Central Fire Station, 160 E. Lexington      

2nd Saturday:  Carlsbad Carlsbad Safety Center, Orion Way, Carlsbad, 10:00  

3rd Saturday:  Normal Heights Methodist 4650 Mansfield Avenue (just off Adams Avenue), San 

4th Saturday: Chula Vista Salvation Army, 643 Third Avenue, Chula Vista, 9:00     

5th or last Saturday: Escondido Escondido Chamber of Commerce, 720 North Broad-

THE NET WILL START AT 8:00P.M.(0400) ON TUESDAYS.  IT WILL BE A 
WIDE OPEN NET.  OPEN TO ALL.  HAMS WILL TALK ABOUT: 

 
1—RECIPES                        5—GARDENING  
2—FOOD                             6—VEGETABLES 
3—RADIO                            7—OR ANY SUBJECT 
4—ANT                                                     FRITO, N6WKB 
 



4.  Last Name 
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ARCEC Membership Application 

1. Amateur Call Sign 2.  Class of License 

3.  First Name 

5.  Street Address 6.  City, State, Zip+4 

7.  Home Phone: 
 
( May we list) �Yes    �No 

8.  Work Phone (optional) 

9.  Date of Birth (year optional) 10.  e-mail address 

11.  ARRL Member 
       �Yes     �No 

12.  ARES Member 
        �Yes        �No 

12.  RACES Member 
       �Yes      �No 

13.  Other Interests 

14.  Family Membership    
       with:                                      

14.  Sponsored by: 

Return this form with check made payable to the 
Amateur Radio Club of El Cajon or ARCEC for new or 
renewal membership.  Annual Dues $12.00 for 
individual, $20.00 for family.  New members add 
$5.00 per member.  Mail to Membership Chairman,  
A.R.C.E.C., P.O. Box 50, El Cajon, CA 92022.  
Please write your call on the check 

New � Renewal � WAMO!! No.______________ 

Certificate Issued Computer Database Updated 

Paid Cash   � 
Check      � 

Check No. 
 
________________________ 

Mail Order 
Corporate Headquarters 
2619 Temple Heights Dr. 
Oceanside, CA 92056 
Tel:   (760) 724-2404 
Fax:  (760) 724-8808 

Oceanside 
1401 El Camino Real 
         Suite 103 
Oceanside, CA 92054 
Tel:   (760) 721-0093 
Fax:  (760) 721-1746 

COMPUTER SURPLUS 

E-mail:  info@allelec.com 

4242 Camino del Rio North, #12 
San Diego, CA 92108 
Tel:  (619) 584-8139 

(619) 584-8140 
                    Fax: (619) 584-7961  

Kenny Troung 
Sales Manager 

Computer Circulation Center, Inc. 
C 
  C 
    C 

San Diego 
9350 Clairmont Mesa  
       Blvd., Suite C 
San Diego, CA 92123 
Tel:   (858) 573-0411 
Fax:  (858) 573-0510 

Far and away the best prize 
that life offers is the chance 
to work hard at work worth 
doing. — Theodore Roosevelt, 
Labor Day speech, 9/7/1903 
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